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Haughmond Newsletter Autumn 1
A big welcome back to you all to Haughmond Class, as we return for another exciting year. For the Year Six in the class – it is their final year at Holy Trinity. We have been delighted to see that all children are all looking very smart in their uniforms and have settled in to the class so well and all seem eager to learn.

[bookmark: _GoBack]In Haughmond Class this half term, the class text is Star of Hope written by Jo Hoestlandt. The aim for this unit is to write a narrative based around the story. It is set during World Was 2 when France was under occupation by the Germans. It is a powerful story of friendship, fear and the hope we must always hold dear.

In Maths, we will be focusing on place value, addition and subtraction, multiplication and division. We will be focusing on how to represent numbers up to 10,000,000, partition numbers up to 10,000,000, number line up to 10,000,000, comparing and ordering numbers. Children are now expected to know all their times tables and should practice these regularly at home. 

This term, Mrs Platt’s Maths group will go first to go swimming. This will be followed by Miss Scoltock’s maths group and then Miss Owen’s group. We have been lucky enough to undertake an intensive swimming course of 10 weeks. This is in order to give the children the best opportunities to complete their 25 m badge which all children in year 6 are targeted by the government to reach. As this takes two hours out of the PE curriculum, we may or may not partake in another PE lesson – depending on timetable restriction and the weather outside. Haughmond will also have Tag Rugby lessons on a Tuesday. 

As part of their PSHE studies, the Year 6 children will have the opportunity to visit Lifeline, where they will be faced with many real life challenges in preparation for when they leave Holy Trinity and start at their new Secondary Schools. We will also be studying Mental Health and Emotional Well Being. This unit links quite well to our RE unit on Choices and what matters most to Humanists, Christians? 

Our Geography theme this term is a study of Rivers and how they erode, transport and deposit materials. We will also study the importance of Rivers and how we can stop the pollution.

In art, we will be looking at the works of Pablo Picasso and studying a unit on colour.
In science this term, we will be investigating the theme of light and how light travels in straight lines.
In ICT we are learning about computing systems and network communication.

In music, we are learning the song Happy by Pharrell Williams and in French we are revising time, greetings and numbers to one hundred.

Whilst in Haughmond, we expect your child to read at least 4 to 5 times a week for at least 20 mins every night, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  They will be given new spellings on a Monday and tested every other week. Homework is given out each Wednesday and should be returned the following Wednesday.  Homework for example may be additional maths, English, spellings or Grammar, science or research.
Please also ensure children are practicing their times tables as often as possible.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. Our core value is Hope, but we will also look at community, dignity, joy, peace and wisdom over the year through our daily worship. The children will be exploring how these values are lived out in our learning and how they can display our values in their everyday lives. 

If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

We look forward to the new year ahead and if you have questions or concerns please do not hesitate to ask.

Mrs Platt 

	
School Motto: Hope for ourselves, others and the world 
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